

COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES SHERIFF CIVILIAN OVERSIGHT COMMISSION

Improving Public Transparency and Accountability

World Trade Center, 350 South Figueroa St., Ste 288, Los Angeles, CA 90071 (213) 253-5678 • coc.lacounty.gov • cocnotify@coc.lacounty.gov

Sharmaine Moseley Executive Director

MEMBERS

Robert C. Bonner

Luis S. Garcia Co-Vice Chair

Hans Johnson Co-Vice Chair

Arthur Calloway

Irma Cooper Commissioner

Patti Giggans Commissioner

James P. Harris

Jamon R. Hicks Commissioner

> Vacant Commissioner

MEMORANDUM

Date: April 29, 2025

To: Lieutenant Tri Hoang, Office of Constitutional Policing

Los Angeles County Sheriff Department

From: Bikila Ochoa, Deputy Executive Director

Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission

Subject: Request for Response to Draft Recommendations and Subject Matter

Expert(s) on LASD Psychological Services Bureau

On April 1, 2025, the Los Angeles County Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission's (Commission) Ad Hoc Committee on Quality-of-Life (Ad Hoc Committee) met to discuss, among other issues, the final draft of their report and recommendations on Los Angeles County Sheriff's Department's (LASD) Suicide Prevention and Employee Wellness. On May 15, 2025, the Ad Hoc Committee draft report will be presented to the full Commission.

To further the mission of the Los Angeles County Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission, the Commission respectfully requests the LASD:

- 1. Provide a written response with your agreement or disagreement and any thoughts related to each of the recommendations in the Ad Hoc Committee draft report by no later than May 12, 2025; and
- Identify an LASD subject matter expert(s) (SMEs) from the Psychological Services Bureau (PSB) to speak at the Commission's Meeting on Thursday, May 15, 2025, from 9:00a.m. – 1:00p.m., at Hall of Records, 320 W. Temple St., Room 160, Los Angeles, California 90012

It would be helpful if the SME could limit their presentation to seven minutes and no more than ten slides discussing the following:

- 1. LASD's ongoing efforts concerning the provision of psychological services for sworn staff
- 2. Overview of data related to PSB service provisions for the last year
- 3. Status of the LASD Wellness Center
- 4. PSB related policies and procedures

Lieutenant Tri Hoang-PSB SME and Response to Recommendations April 29, 2025 Page 2

Fulfilment of this request will enable the Commission to better understand the array of psychological services accessible to sworn staff within the LASD. Please kindly respond to this request, **by May 12**, **2025**, with a written response to each recommendation in the draft report and the name(s) and contact information for the SMEs who can appear before the Commission on May 15, 2025, to respond to each of the items listed above.

Thank you for your attention to this request. If you have questions, please contact Tracy Jordan at tjordan@coc.lacounty.gov.

cc: Luis S. Garcia, Commissioner, LA County Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission Irma Cooper, Commissioner, LA County Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission Hans Johnson, Commissioner, LA County Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission Arthur Calloway, Commissioner, LA County Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission Sharmaine Moseley, Executive Director, LA County Sheriff Civilian Oversight Commission Eileen Decker, Division Director, LASD Office of Constitutional Policing